






Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have had two very busy weeks with children out and about on trips and taking part in football, forest 
skills and walks around our local area. 

Schooner had a fantastic trip to St Ives on the train visiting the Barbara Hepworth Museum and Tate 
Gallery as part of this terms project. They represented the school beautifully and the staff feedback 
about their enthusiasm and questioning whilst taking part in the activities. Silvie and Ben represented our 
school at the Holocaust Memorial Service at Truro Cathedral with myself and Andrew Yates. They talked 
about our links with the Jewish Community and the Jewish free School that was on the school premises 
from 1940-1941and then the remaining children joined the main school. Also we have become the first 
school in Cornwall to take part in the Crocus Project where we planted yellow crocuses to represent the 
Star of David in memory of all the jewish people who perished in the war. 

Luggers are busily planting seeds and tending to the to the community garden as part of their science 
project. 

Skiffs went off to Lands End Airport to look at the weather station as part of their Seasons project. They 
also enjoyed watching the planes landing and holding the fire hose on the fire engine. They also learnt 
how to scare away any birds using the laser!! 

Dinghy’s visited Penzance Library for the first time and learnt to illustrate book covers. They came back 
buzzing about what they had seen and learnt. 

Mousehole Mice have been taking advantage of the lovely weather, going down to the beach and on a 
walk through the conservation area, looking at mole and fox holes, huge cabbages and paddling in the 
stream. They continue to enjoy their weekly sessions at Pip Squeaks in Solomne Brown this week taking 
part in a zumba class. 

The girls football team have played two matches over the past two weeks. They played Nansloe and 
Ludgvan and lost 3-0 on both occasions, despite a few changes at the last moment the girls pulled 
together brilliantly and demonstrated great teamwork skills. Great determination and resilience was 
demonstrated by all! 

A huge thank to those who came a long to help in the EYFS playground last Thursday. I am sure you can 
already see a huge difference and we look forward to welcoming more helpers this up and coming 
Thursday afternoon (2.2.23). 

Please can you ensure that your child has a coat, and water bottle school. We will no longer be selling 
tuck in school from next week so please can you ensure that you child brings in a healthy snack not crisps 
or chocolate/chocolate covered bars. 

Our recyclable uniform rail has been very popular and we would like to have any old uniform washed 
and cleaned to recycle as we are running out. If you would like to leave a small donation in the black 
box opposite it would be greatly appreciated. 

Thank you for ensuring your child is in school by 8.50am each morning ready to line up and go in 
promptly.  

Hope you have a restful weekend. 

Best wishes                                      

Sarah Trow 
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Stars of the week 
Dinghy Class -Eugenie 

-Hugo H 

-Evelyn

-For taking on all the challenges of continuous 
provision and producing an amazing wolf drawing. 
-For working hard on his letter formation and 
blending. 
-For showing great understanding of weight 
using vocabulary of heavier and lighter.

Skiff Class - Ruan LS 

-Spencer T

-For coming on leaps and bounds with his 
handwriting and showing this in his seasons 
story. 
-For asking some excellent questions on our 
trip to the airport and being so engaged in 
our topic.

Lugger Class - Freddie 

-Brayden 

-Suki B

- So thoughtful and kind, fantastic 
newspaper article. 

- Super newspaper article and always 
giving his best 

- Brilliant acting out of our story this 
week and super focus in your maths.

Schooner Class -Jake 

-Sequoia 

-Felicity 
-Jago

- settling in to life at Mousehole and 
making lots of friends 

- elevating all aspects of her learning 

- Working on beautiful presentation  
- Being really focussed and asking good 
questions 

House Points:


PORTHCHAPEL: 415
GWYNVER: 224
SENNEN: 237
PRAA SANDS: 366

Attendance winners of 
the week:  


      Skiff Class 


Whole School attendance: 
95% 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Spring Term: 
Jumping Mice weekly on Tuesday 10.30-11.30am 
Friday 3rd Feb Skiff Yr 2 Parent/Grandparent Lunch 
Wed 8th Feb Parent Consultations -1pm-6pm 
Fri 10th Feb  Mousehole Mice/Dinghy Cake Stall 
3pm 
Fri 10th Feb Wear something red and bring a 
donation for Air Ambulance 
Half Term 13th-17th February 
Thurs 2nd World Book Day 
Thurs 2nd St Piran Concert 7pm 
Fri 3rd St Piran Parade 
Fri 17th March Lugger Yr 3 Parent/Grandparent 
Lunch 
Fri 24th March Skiff Cake Stall 3pm 
Wed 29th March Tempest Group Photos 
Last Day of Term- Friday 31st March 

2022-2023 INSET Days: 
Monday 24th July 2023 
Tuesday 25th July 2023 











